
 

 
Our Mission Statement: To GATHER as God’s family, To GROW in Grace, To GO in   

      Faith, Love & Service 
  
  
  

         
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  THE TIDINGS:  A monthly Newsletter for Family & Friends of Beaver Valley     March 2022 

 

MARCH NEWSLETTER 
Lenten Worship – starting Ash Wednesday, March 2nd, 6:30pm 

Education Committee Meeting – Thursday, March 3rd, 6:30pm 

Installation of Church Council – Sunday, March 6th, 9:30am 

Youth Ministry Task Force Meeting – Tuesday, March 8th, 7:00pm 

Church Council Meeting – Thursday, March 10th, 7:00pm 

Men’s Breakfast at Kingbird Coffee - Thursday, March 17th, 7:00am 

Women’s bible study - Thursday, March 17th, 6:30pm 

 

 
 

             

Ash Wednesday 

Wednesday, March 2nd 

at 6:30pm  
 

Worship Upstairs  

in Sanctuary 

Holy Communion and the 

imposition of ashes 
 

Cakes & Coffee following 

worship in Fellowship 

Hall 



      
    “At The End of the Day” 

 
 

   One of the lasting memories I will have of my mother, whose 

death and burial are still very much fresh in my mind at the writing of this article, is of her saying to 

her full-speed-ahead son, “Greg, the day is over.  It’s time to get some rest.” I don’t know if I listened 

to her at bedtime any better than I did during the day, but I, now as an adult, greatly appreciate the 

reminder that we are human and there is a limit to what any day’s work is expected to hold--work or 

worry, or play, or simply busyness that wants us to just keep going. 

 

 This Lent will be as most, good Lenten observances I can remember have been, an attempt to 

slow down and be together for simple, end-of-the-day worship that invites God to take some of the load 

and carry it for us.   

 

 Maybe this year as much as any year I can think of in my three and half decades of ministry we 

need to help each other turn our worries over at the end of the day.  Great teachers of faith will be the 

devotion writers this Lent.  From this preacher shared readings with brief reflections based on what we 

just heard read with hopefully a take home thought purposeful for evening prayer.  We will sing three, 

wonderful, end of the day songs for most of Lent.  We want to learn them by heart.  We will hear God 

speak to us throughout Lent as we read responsively each night from Psalm 139.  We will ask God to 

help us let go of all that our busy minds are working on and go home and make sure the house is quiet, 

trusting God with our nights. 

 

 I pray that we will be in good numbers for March 2, 6:30 p.m., Ash Wednesday worship.  

This will be sanctuary worship with Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes in one space.  After 

this important start to our 40 days of preparation for Easter (that’s what Lent is all about after all), we 

will gather downstairs for evening fellowship.  On this first night a selection of cakes from which to 

choose (and always the makings for peanut butter and jelly sandwiches for the kids who just want 

something different!). 

 

  The rest of Lent we will all gather around tables in the fellowship hall for 6:30 p.m. worship and 

then around 7:00 p.m. we will enjoy different deserts and de-caf coffee for these remaining five 

Wednesdays. (see full page article in this Tidings).  Thank you in advance for your willingness to help 

me stand with you as we turn our worry over to the one who keeps charge of each us through the night.   

       

       Many Thanks,  

 

 

       Pastor Greg Johnson 

 

 

 



 

LENT Begins 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last 5 Lenten Worship Services  

on Wednesday Evenings in Fellowship Hall 

Worship starts at 6:30 p.m. 
(March 9, 16, 23, 30 & April 6) 

_______________________________________________________________ 

DESSERTS SERVED AFTER LENTEN SERVICES 

Instead of serving a light meal before our Lenten services, as we have done in the past, we 

will come together in the Fellowship Hall AFTER worship to have dessert and coffee.  

Starting Ash Wednesday evening and every Wednesday evening until April 6th, there will 

be a different featured dessert. Please see the listing below. Sign-up if you would like to 

bring a dessert for one of the Wednesdays. Thank you for your contributions! 

 

 Ash Wednesday, March 2nd     Wednesday, March 23rd 

 Cakes        Bars/Cookies 

    

 Wednesday, March 9th     Wednesday, March 30th 

 Crisps (Cherry, Apple, Berry, etc.)    Rolls (Cinnamon, Carmel, etc.) 

 

 Wednesday, March 16th     Wednesday, April 6th 

 Pies & Ice Cream      Sweet Breads / Strudels                                

Ash Wednesday 
“At the End of the Day” 

 Wednesday, March 2nd at 6:30pm  
 

Worship Upstairs  

in Sanctuary 

Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes 
 

Cakes & Coffee following worship in Fellowship Hall 

 

 



   

 

 
 

March 1st, Tuesday, 9:30 a.m. – Pastor Greg at Helping Hands 
Pastor Greg leads a small group of residents in morning chapel worship.  Anyone can come and help represent 

our congregation and greet these good folks.   
 

March 2nd, Wednesdays, 6:30 p.m. – Ash Wednesday 
This will be sanctuary worship with Holy Communion and the imposition of ashes in one 

space.  After this important start to our 40 days of preparation for Easter (that’s what Lent 

is all about after all), we will gather downstairs for evening fellowship.  On this first night a 

selection of cakes from which to choose (and always the makings for peanut butter and jelly 

sandwiches for the kids who just want something different!) 
 

March 2nd – April 6, Wednesdays, 7:15 p.m. – Adult Choir  
Thanks to Gingi Hanson and Shelly Berg for their faithful and artistic leadership of this choir.  New 

members always welcome! Adult Choir will be from 7:15 - 7:45pm on 3/9, 3/16. No choir on 3/23 or 

3/30.  On Ash Wednesday, March 2, choir rehearsal will simply follow worship with time allowed for a quick 

cup of coffee before rehearsal begins (probably around 7:30 p.m.)  

March 3rd, Thursday, 6:30 p.m. – Education Committee Meeting 
The Education committee continues to work on building the Whirl bible based, one-room-

school-house model of Sunday School. Parents, please know that whenever you attend 

church with your child, the Sunday School lesson for the day is a complete lesson of 

learning in and of itself.  You will go home with a sense that you and your child were a part 

of something that was complete.  
 

March 6th, Sunday, 9:30 a.m. – Installation of Church Council 
Each year brings some changes to the leadership base of the congregation—some leaders leaving and new 

members joining the council. As well, new roles are assigned in terms of officers conducting business on Beaver 

Valley’s behalf. It’s important that we recognize our leaders and pray for blessings upon the hours they commit 

to our ministry, Come and thank these people for their service! 
 

March 8th, Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. – Youth Ministry Task Force Meeting 
This will be the first meeting of this new group.  The work that is envisioned is intended 

to reshape our Confirmation and Senior High program.  Some things are going well, 

other things either need improving or starting from scratch.  It’s not too late to add 

your name to this group…adults with kids in these grades and youth are both invited to 

be a part of creating a new look to our youth ministry program. 
 

March 10th, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. – Church Council Meeting 

The council will meet to conduct monthly business on this second Thursday of March.  Members of Beaver 

Valley are always welcome to sit in on these meetings. Any business or concerns that you would like 

to present to the council should be made known to church council president, Bruce Bonander, at any 

time. 
 

March 13th, Sunday – Daylight Saving Time Begins 
Time to Spring Forward! Don’t forget to set your clocks one hour ahead before you go to bed 

Saturday night!  
 

March Highlights 
 

  

about:blank
https://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages?keywords=spring+forward&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=cl,ph,pp,bc,ca,mv,wt,nt,pt,ft,ea&page=1&ipp=20


 

 

 
 

March 16th, Wednesday, 7:45 p.m. – Music & Worship Committee 

Meeting 

This talented group will help give shape to the many and differing worship services during the 

month of March.  Thanks to Gingi Hanson, Ruth Tieszen, Georgia Backer and Sylvia Benson for 

their month-in, month-out help with worship planning. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

March 17th, Thursday, 6:30 p.m.—Women’s bible study 
We will enjoy being together again for a half hour bible study and some fellowship time 

following.  We will spend some time with Psalm 51, the great Lenten psalm of 

confession, with the promise of forgiveness.  “How do we use the Psalms as part of our 

END OF THE DAY discipline?” Anyone willing to help provide refreshments for after 

the study please contact the church office.  
 

March 17th, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. – 150th Committee Meeting 

We are getting closer!  Already in the fall of 2022, we will begin to honor the history and  

future of this congregation with a Sunday set aside to celebrate the sanctuary being 100 years 

old!  This event really kicks off the celebration of the 150 total years of ministry that we inherit 

and build upon.  Prayers for this busy group! 
 

March 20th, Sunday, 8:45 a.m. – Parish Life Group “PEACE” Meeting 
Please see article in newsletter.  
 

March 24th, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. – New Members & sponsors Meeting  
We are thankful that there have been several households expressing interest in joining our 

congregation.  In most cases, they have been in our pews over the course of the past 

months and now are ready to formally prepare for membership.  One-on-one visits will be 

made for each household this spring.  Then, on this Thursday evening we will bring new 

members and their sponsors together to get acquainted prior to new member Sunday, April 

3.  Call the church office if you are interested in new member sessions or if you are willing 

to help sponsor a new member household.   

March Highlights 
   

       March 17th, Thursday, 7:00 a.m.   

       Men’s Breakfast at Kingbird Coffee 

       in Brandon 
       Michael and Jessica Gross’ new coffee shop proved 

       to be a good place for our February gathering of 

       men for breakfast. The menu is friendly—hot  

       breakfast sandwiches or fresh Flyboy baked  

       goods—joined with a cup of coffee is how we get 

       started, eating downstairs at tables. Then, with our 

       coffee freshened up, we go upstairs to a nice sitting 

       area where we can be out of the way and have time 

       to have a devotion and just visit. This experience 

       was so good that we decided to meet at Kingbird 

       Coffee (just north of Arby’s in the strip mall) again!  

           Hope to see even more men on March 17th, at 7:00 a.m.  

        

                                                                                               
 

 



Beaver Valley YOUTH 
 

Small Wonders Preschool 
      March Schedule 
 (Mon, Wed, Fri Group)  

        March 18th – No School 
      

    (Tues, Thurs Group) 

         March 17th – No School  

 

The preschoolers had an 

exciting February! The T/Th 

class got to meet one of 

Meredith's new baby goats, 

which was so sweet. Both classes also had Valentine's Day 

parties and enjoyed a game and a sweet treat! We have all 

been very thankful for the warm days in January and 

February to be able to go outside and burn off energy! 

March will be a busy month as we continue to focus on 

getting the kids that will go to Kindergarten next year 

prepared. We will be having a registration night for school 

next year on March 21st from 5:30-7pm. 

- Brittany Gerovac 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Sunday School 
 

March will be a great month for Sunday 

School! March 6th the kids will sing the song 

that they have been working hard on with 

Gingi! They live the instruments! Our 

activities in the class room will range from 

games to making pine cone bird feeders to 

choosing a way that we can help our 

community. We will also in March get the 

details for the Easter Program out to families! 

Hope to see all of our great kids for this fun 

and busy March! 

Brittany Gerovac, Christian Ed. Director 

March Schedule:  
March 6th- Jesus is Tempted Luke 4: 1-13 / Sing during Church (pg. 210) 

March 13th- God’s Covenant with Abraham Genesis 15: 1-12, 17-18 (pg. 14) 

March 20th-God Provides Isaiah 55: 1-9 (pg. 130) 

March 27th- The Prodigal Son Luke 15: 1-3, 11b-32 (pg. 322) 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Confirmation  

     Mardi-Gras Party 

  February 23rd 
 

 

 

 What a great Mardi-Gras party! 

Thank you guides for helping make 

this a fun party night! 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you! 

Dear Beaver Valley Lutheran Church,  

The Banquet ministry is blessed to have many contributors who care deeply about our guests and their children. 

Without generous donors, The Banquet could not assist the hundreds of families who come seeking food for the 

body and soul.  

Thank you for your gift of $1,313.56 to support this feeding ministry. We are grateful for your donation.  

Thank you for your generosity. You are a blessing to The Banquet and its guests! God Bless you for this gift! 

      Sincerely, Tamera Jerke-Liesinger, Banquet Executive Director 

          

 

 

“Love Wins!”—Senior High/Confirmation student  

combined Sundays in March. 

 
   Teenagers of all ages have been inspired in their faith formation by Rob 

   Bell’s book, Love Wins.  After having read the opening two chapters of this 

   book, I have decided that it will be the prefect way for us to get ready for 

   Easter (including using the books title as the theme for our Easter Sunrise 

   service). We are buying a copy for every Sr. High and Confirmation 

   student in the church!!! Come on March 6th and let’s have the music on, 

   share a snack, get your copy of the book and see what we think about the 

   God who wants us to be at the party!   
 

 

   Youth Ministry Task Force Meeting 

   March 8th, Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. 
 

    This will be the first meeting of this new group. The work that  

   is envisioned is intended to reshape our Confirmation and Senior High 

program. Some things are going well, other things either need improving or starting from 

scratch. It’s not too late to add your name to this group…adults with kids in these grades and 

youth are both invited to be a part of creating a new look to our youth ministry program. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception of New Members—Sunday, April 3 
  

We are thankful that there have been several households expressing interest in joining our 

congregation.  In most cases, they have been in our pews over the course of the past months and now 

are ready to formally prepare for membership.  One-on-one visits will be made for each household this 

spring.   

 

Current members are asked to help sponsor a new household.  We will be meeting—new members and 

their sponsors, along with Pastor Greg and evangelism members--on Thursday evening, March 24, at 

7:00 p.m.  Childcare will be provided IF REQUESTED.  Please let the church office know if you are 

interested in being supportive of this next group of folks joining us in the work and worship and play 

here at Beaver Valley.  
 

   Update on 2023 Women’s Retreat 
 

   Jan 12-15, 2023 

   Joy Ranch of SD (northwest of Watertown) 

I have reserved for January of 2023 any women interested in joining us please make a check 

for $50. Deposit payable to Joy Ranch of SD and give to Twyla Voldseth. 

This is open to anyone (members or friends of congregation) join us for a fun weekend of 

fellowship, game playing, reading a book, quilting, scrapbooking, or whatever you choose. 

 

 

Parish Life Group (PLG) “PEACE” 

The first PLG, “PEACE”, has their first meeting Sunday, March 20th at 8:45 a.m. They will 

look out over April, May, and June and consider the life of our parish. Leaders will be asked to 

step forward to be the contact person(s) when parish life events and needs arise or are 

formulated by the group themselves. At this meeting we will make sure that we have good 

contact information within the group itself. We will make sure that every household within that 

group during that three month period of time is specifically invited into the joyous, often 

servant work of Beaver Valley. 
 

Devin & Diana Albers  Michael & Jessica Gross  Kathy Reisenweber  

Jackie Bahr     Matt & Kayci Halbersma  Rev. Mary Sacco 

Kevin & Georgia Backer  Robert & Suzanne Hansen  Michael & Heidi Schacht 

Emily Backer    Dale & Krista Hanson  Dennis & Joan Schuette 

Lanny & Sylvia Benson  Mike & Cheryl Hluchy  Kirby & Debby Shroll 

Terry & Kate Brick   Helen Jacobson   Mike Swenson 

Matthew & Kimberly Cerwick Greg & Nancy Johnson  David & Kristen Vanden Hull 

Jeff & Deanna Christensen  Jim & JoAnn Keyser  Jeff & Twyla Voldseth 

Dalyce Clow    David & Sara Kiefer   Taylor & Stephanie Wegner 

Richard & Jennie Dean  Kelly & Susan Kruse  Mable Wilcox 

Trevor & Rachel Fender  Robert & Beverly Maxwell  Richard Woelber 

Joel & Beth Flier   Kevin & Kim Petterson  Mengistu & Jeannelle Yitagesu 
 



Church Council 

February 10, 2022 
 

Attendees: Harlene Drew, Cory Maunu, Bruce Bonander, Sue Johannsen, Linda Wingate, Rick Bonander, David 

Schnabel, Shelly Berg, Mary Lee, Pastor Greg Johnson, Stacy Soldatke, David Vanden Hull & Darcie Johnson 

Absent: Michael Gross, Liberty Lenling & Brittany Gerovac 

Call To Order: Bruce Bonander 

Devotions and Treats: Bruce Bonander 

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes:  

MMSC: Motion to Approve December Minutes was made by Dave Schnabel and Seconded by Linda Wingate. 

Motion Carried 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report: 

MMSC:  Motion to Approve Treasures Report was made by Harlene Drew and Seconded by Corey Maunu. 

Motion Carried. 

MMSC: Motion made by Linda Wingate and Seconded by David Vanden Hull to have Council President Bruce 

Bonander and Treasurer Darcie Johnson replace Kevin Petterson and Stacy Soldatke on the signature card at the 

bank. 

Motion Carried. 

New Business: 

 Installation of Church Council will be March 6th 

 Church Council Retreat will be April 3rd 2:00-5:00pm 

 MMSC: Motion made by David Vanden Hull  Seconded by Linda Wingate to amend Small Wonders 

Preschool monthly space rental contract not to exceed $200.00/month.   

Motion Carried. 

 MMSC: Motion made by Mary Lee and Seconded by Linda Wingate to purchase a new 10’ Christmas Tree 

for $600.00 from Home Furniture.  Money for this purchase will come from the Flower fund line item in 

the budget.  Old tree was disposed of due to electrical shorts in the wiring.  Motion Carried. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Cemetery Committee:  

 Thanks to Randy and Bonnie Nelson for providing a 52” riding lawn mower to keep the Church Cemetery and 

surrounding property well groomed. 

Church in Society: 

 Harlene Drew will be the new Church Council Representative 

Education and Youth Ministry: 

 Vacation Bible School is scheduled for August 28th.   

Evangelism and Outreach: 

 Mary Lee will represent the Church Council along with Linda Wingate and Michael Gross. 

 Numerous families have demonstrated interest in becoming members.   

Media: 



 Corey is working to reimage how the Media Committee more effectively, open to ideas. 

 Using a new PowerPoint Presentation screen layout for Sunday Services  

Personnel: 

 On boarding both Darcie Johnson-Treasurer, Corey Maunu-Media Director and Brittany Gerovac-Youth Director.   

Property: 

 Handrail leading to the Alter has been ordered.  Will be installed upon arrival. 

 Schedule carpet cleaning for April/May time period 

Stewardship:  No Report 

Worship & Music: 

 Special music will be limited until further notice. 

 Contemporary Worship will be offered once a month. 

 Establishment of a Youth Ministry Task force.  Taylor minister for busy parents and students.  

Beaver Valley Alive:  No Report 

Beaver Valley Churchmen: 

 7:00 on February 17th Men’s Breakfast will be held at King Bird Coffee. 

Beaver Valley Women: 

April Women will meet to re-evaluate how best this committee needs to change to meet member’s needs. 

Pastor’s Report: 

 Pastor Greg’s Mother Glenice Johnson passed away.  Funeral is scheduled for February 15th at First Lutheran 

Church in Sioux Falls.  

 Sabbatical timeframe: May 22nd-July17th. Will still be around. Using an off-site work space to do filming. This 

will be a good thing to help our congregation and smaller churches with educational materials.  Pastor has applied 

to the South Dakota Synod for a grant to produce 45 teaching pods which will be 45 minutes in length. 

 All youth Benefit Dinner has been postponed, will need to re-schedule. 

 Lent 2022 Theme is “Cultivating Daily Faith.”  Evening devotions in the Fellowship Hall with dessert and coffee, 

hopefully. 

 Health of Youth Ministry will be a priority.  Beaver Valley has youth from 6 different school districts.  Find ways 

to bond the youth together.  Will form a youth task force which will include both parents and youth to discover 

needs and wants both physically and mentally. 

MMSC: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rick Bonander and Seconded by Corey Maunu. Motion 

carried 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

The Church Council would like to thank our recent retiring council members Kevin 

Petterson and Kathy Reisenweber. Your time and work on the Church Council is 

important and very much appreciated. Thank You! 

- From The Church Council - 

 



  

WORSHIP LEADERS   -   MARCH   -   2022 
 

MARCH 6 MARCH 13 MARCH 20 MARCH 27 

Greeters 

Upper: 

Randy & Bonnie Nelson Dale & Krista 

Hanson 

Wayne & DeEtta 

Myers 

Kevin & Kim 

Petterson 

Greeters 

Lower: 

Scott & Sarah Rust Larry & Ardell 

Johnson 

Dan & Gingi Hanson LeRoy & Virginia 

Pappenfus 

Lectors: Will Kruse Janet Andersen Sylvia Benson Harlene Drew 

Children’s 

Sermon: 

Beth Flier Pastor Greg Sue Johannsen Bruce Bonander 

Ushers: Rick & Christy Johnson Mike Swenson 

Linda Wingate 

Kelly Wright 

Emily Wright 

Dan Feeken 

Kathy Reisenweber 

Communion 

Servers: 

Terry & Kate Brick 

Harlan & Linda Gjoraas 

NONE Mike & Cheryl Hluchy 

Michael & Heidi 

Schacht 

NONE 

Communion 

Preparers: 

(3/2-Ash Wednesday - 

Mabel Wilcox & Sherry)  

Beth & Joel Flier 

NONE Beth & Joel Flier NONE 

Communion 

Bread: 

Denis Andersen NONE Denis Andersen NONE 

Nursery: NONE NONE NONE NONE 

Media: David Vanden Hull Corey Maunu Lucas Maunu Dan Feeken 

Flags: Scott Rust Ethan Wright Hunter Wright Kevin Backer 

Church 

Bells 

Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman Marvin Burkman 

Offering 

Counting: 

Dave Schnabel 

Kevin Backer 

Sue Johannsen 

Dan Feeken 

Kelly Wright 

Marvin Burkman 

Dale Hanson 

Kevin Backer 

Note: If you are unable to serve on the date assigned or need to make changes to the schedule, please 

notify Bonnie Nelson at 605-582-2298 or call the church office at 582-3504 or swap dates with someone 

assigned to the same category.  Thank you. 



 

  Please pray for our members and 

Friends of B.V. on their special day! 

Nancy Johnson 

Kerry Knudson 

Sean Andersen 

Sally Jo Beal 

Kristen Vanden Hull 

Stephanie Burkman 

Eleanor Burkman 

Dalton Dawley 

Adeline Pederson 

Daniel Steen  

Rebecca Loman 

Eric Taylor 

Graceyn Dede 

Dylan Braucht 

Raelynn Guischer 

Nathan Johnson  

Jason Braucht 

Richard Johnson 

Megan Jacobson 

Mya Kiefer 

Don Nolte 

  

3/1 

3/1 

3/2 

3/3 

3/4 

3/5 

3/7 

3/7 

3/7 

3/7 

3/8 

3/8 

3/9 

3/10 

3/11 

3/15 

3/16 

3/17 

3/18 

3/19 

3/19 

 

Sylvia Benson 

Trevor Dean 

Amanda Petrik  

Eli Porter 

David Vanden Hull  

Dallas Granberg 

Colten Vanden Hull 

John Hedman 

Mary Lee 

Karla Schneider  

Sandra Tooley 

Jeff Boucher 

Terry Plueger 

Jill Kiefer 

Abigale Olesen 

Daniel Feeken 

Jordan Ramazani 

Debby Shroll 

Blake Holz 

Hadley Loman 

Wyatt Melcher 
 

3/20 

3/21 

3/21 

3/21 

3/21 

3/23 

3/23 

3/25 

3/25 

3/25 

3/25 

3/28 

3/28 

3/29 

3/29 

3/30 

3/30 

3/30 

3/31 

3/31 

3/31 

 
  

  

  

Phone: (605) 582-3504 

Mailing address:  

PO Box 128 

Brandon, SD 57005 
 

OFFICE EMAIL: 

bvlcmedia@alliancecom.net 
 

TIDINGS & BULLETIN 

CONTRIBUTIONS: 

bvlcmedia@alliancecom.net 
 

WEBSITE: 

www.beavervalleylutheran.org 
 

WEBSITE CONTRIBUTIONS: 

funkegirl@gmail.com 
 
 

BEAVER VALLEY  

STAFF 

Pastor Greg Johnson 

bvlcpastor@alliancecom.net 

Cell 605-940-5875 

(Pastor’s cell is his ‘second office’ – 

feel free to call him with any concerns 

at any time on his cell phone.) 

Church office 605-582-3504 
 

 
 

 

 

Bruce Bonander, Council President 

Church office 605-582-3504 

Cell 712-470-0370 

Kari Morgan, Church Office 

Church office 605-582-3504 

Monday-Thursday 8:30am - 3pm 

bvlcmedia@alliancecom.net 

Ruth Tieszen, Organist 

ruthtieszen@hotmail.com 

Shelly Berg, Choir Director 

Shelly.Trisko@gmail.com 

Gingi Hanson, Choir Accompanist 

gingi@alliancecom.net 

Brittany Gerovac, Sunday School 

Director 

 brittanyb1313@live.com 

Corey Maunu, Media Director 

 coreymaunu@gmail.com  

 

Janet Andersen, Website Admin. 

 funkegirl@gmail.com 

Joan Schuette, Prayer Chain 

Requests 

jdschuet@aol.com 

 
 

Women’s bible study 

March 17th, Thursday, 6:30 p.m. 
 

We will enjoy being together again for a half hour 

bible study and some fellowship time following.  We 

will spend some time with Psalm 51, the great Lenten 

psalm of confession, with the promise of forgiveness.  

“How do we use the Psalms as part of our END OF 

THE DAY discipline?” Anyone willing to help 

provide refreshments for after the study please contact 

the church office. 
 

mailto:funkegirl@gmail.com
mailto:bvlcpastor@alliancecom.net
mailto:bvlcmedia@alliancecom.net
mailto:ruthtieszen@hotmail.com
mailto:Shelly.Trisko@gmail.com
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MARCH 
2022 
 

www.beavervalleylutheran.org  
Worship online anytime! 
 

Sunday Worship at 9:30am is  
Livestreamed on YouTube. Log 
on to www.youtube.com 
and search Beaver Valley 
Lutheran Church. 

 
1 

9:30a Pastor 
Greg - Helping 
Hands 

3:30p  
Pastor’s Text 
Study 

6:30p Daisy 
Girl Scout 
Meeting 

 2 

6:30p Ash 
Wednesday 
Worship (In 
sanctuary) 

7:30p Adult 
Choir 

3 
 
6:30p 
Education 
Committee 
Meeting 
 
 

4 5 

10:30a           
ACOA 

6 

9:30a Worship with Holy 
Communion  

9:30a Installation of Church 
Council 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

7 8 
 
3:30p  
Pastor’s Text 
Study 

7:00p Youth 
Ministry Task 
Force Meeting 

9 

6:30p Lenten 
Worship (In 
Fellowship Hall) 

7:15p Adult 
Choir 

10 
 
7:00p Church 
Council 
Meeting 

 

11 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

12 

10:30a  
ACOA 

13 

*Daylight Saving Time Begins 

9:30a Worship 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

14 15 
 
3:30p  
Pastor’s Text 
Study 

16 
 
6:30p Lenten 
Worship 
(Fellowship Hall) 

7:15p Adult 
Choir 
 
7:45p 
Music/Worship 
Committee 
Meeting 

17 
 
7:00a Men’s 
Breakfast at 
Kingbird 
Coffee 
 
6:30p 
Women’s 
bible study 
 
7:00p 150th 
Committee 
Meeting 

18 

 

19 
 
10:30a  
ACOA 

20 

8:45a PLG “PEACE” Group 
Meeting 

9:30a Worship with Holy 
Communion  

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

21 
 
5:30-7:00p 
Preschool 
Registration 
Night 
 
 

22 
3:30p  
Pastor’s Text 
Study 

6:30p Daisy 
Girl Scout 
Meeting 

23 
6:30p Lenten 
Worship 
(Fellowship Hall) 

No Adult Choir 
 

 

24 
 
7:00p New 
Members and 
sponsors 
Meeting 

25 26 
 
10:30a  
ACOA 

27 
9:30a Worship 

10:30a Coffee Fellowship 

10:35a Sunday School 

28 29 
 

 

30 
6:30p Lenten 
Worship 
(Fellowship Hall) 

No Adult Choir 

31   

 Suspicious emails received from Pastor Greg – Several people have received suspicious emails that say they are 

from Pastor Greg. He would never ask for important information through email, he would contact you by phone 

directly. Please be careful with any emails that ask for personal info. Emails from Pastor Greg would only come 

from bvlcpastor@alliancecom.net or gpjohns82@gmail.com.  

 

http://www.beavervalleylutheran.org/
http://www.youtube.com/
mailto:bvlcpastor@alliancecom.net
mailto:gpjohns82@gmail.com

